
  

Do check-in with us!  Let 
us know how you are 
doing.   

Interested in attending 
the April 18th AWA 
Virtual meeting?  
Please let us know!  
We are trying to get a 

headcount. 

As of March 3, 2020, 
the Members Only 
password was reset 
and the Google Group 
updated to AWA 
members only. 

Have your password 
ready to check out 
options on the Members 
Only page of the AWA 
website.  Information will 
be there regarding any 
remote AWA meetings 
scheduled for the future 
to members only. 

More on the April 18th 
Virtual Meeting 
information in this 
newsletter! 

Pat Jones,  
AWA Webmaster/Newsletter 
 
WWW.AZwoodturners.org 
 
 

 

Jim McCleary  
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Greetings to all of our AWA members. These are definitely trying times we 
are going through now. I hope this message finds everyone healthy and 
safe. Have you found everything you need to hunker down and maintain our 
social distancing, and the big question do you have enough toilet paper? 
That stuff is like gold. In fact, I heard on social media a house in Mesa got 
TPôed last night, and today it is valued @ $850,000. 
 
I would love to say I have been in my shop making shavings, but instead I 
have been in a constant battle with those pesky weeds. Just when you think 
you have them under control another rain storm comes and the whole yard is 
full again. 
 
Please send us an email and photos of what you have been doing during this 
stay at home quarantine. It doesnôt matter what it is, we want to know how 
you are surviving this pandemic. 
 
As you will read in our newsletter, we are going to attempt to do a remote 
video from Dave and Sarahós studio. We are going to use Zoom. It is pretty 
easy to use, because I used it the other day. If you have any questions on 
how to use it contact us, we will help out. We are going to try and have a 
board meeting, using zoom, we will post the results of that meeting. 
 
Please feel free to send in any questions, or concerns you may have. These 
are good times to logon to places like AAW and YouTube to check out some 
videos to brush up on some of the areas of your wood turning that may need 
some help. It is also a good source for ideas for new projects. 
 
Thatôs it for now, turn safe, turn often, and see you on the other side of this 
pandemic. 
 

     Jim 

mailto:%20webmaster@azwoodturners.org
file:///C:/Users/pjone/Documents/AWA/Newsletter/2018/December/WWW.AZwoodturners.org
mailto:jmwoodworking68@gmail.com


The March meeting was supposed to be a mini-symposium and Swap Meet ï that didnôt happen (as 
you know).  Here is Peteôs demonstration on a Woodturning Workshop in Limited Space.  Next month 
there will be an article by Ken Waller on his March Coring Demo (that didnôt happen). 
 
Pete Beschenbosselôs complete PowerPoint Presentation with full size pictures is viewable here 
Following on 3 pages is the condensed version. 
    

http://www.azwoodturners.org/wood/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/PB-Woodturning-Workshop-REV1.pptx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

¶   



  

End of Peteôs PPT demo ï Pete is glad to talk 
to anyone about his workshop 



During these challenging times with the pandemic ï over the next couple of 
months some board members will share whatôs happening with themé 

 
Jim McCleary 
 
Although I told you I have been trying to control the weeds at our house.  When 
someone says they have Olive or some unique wood ï Iôm in the truck and traveling.  
A turner canôt have too much wood.  Picture on the left is Olive, on the right is Juniper.  
We are going back to Globe sometime in the future (unknown at this time) for lots 

more Juniper ï great wood.  Let me know if you want to go up with Dick Jones and I. Lots of wood to 
cut and haul. You will need a strong back to help load and/or pickup and although you can park right by 
the wood, you will need to haul it to your truck.  Stay safe and stay in touch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jeff Kustach 

I'm still working in our manufacturing facility at this time which gets a little nerve 
wracking but a lot of our contracts are for national defense so it doesn't look like they'll 
be shutting us down. Even though I am still busy at work, I am in the shop regularly. 
Lately I have been turning platters. I finished my John Beaver bowl.  I recently added a 

foosball table to my shop which has been a big hit with my kids and the neighbors. My daughter is 
checking out my latest project on the lathe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELL WISHES FOR 

HEALTH AND SAFETY  

GOES OUT TO OUR 

AWA FAMILY. 
 Your AWA Board 



 
Hello AWA Members, 
 
What an unusual time we are living in right now. I have hunkered down; I donôt want to 
get Covid-19 and most certainly donôt want to be part of spreading it to others. I think 
this is important particularly for us older folks (73). Please listen to the medical 

professionals, they should be the ones we want to hear from in times of a medical emergency. 
 
This terrible situation has led to more time in the shop. I have been experimenting with basket illusion 
pieces. They are time consuming but I have a lot of time right now. They are also made from good old 
hard maple which is easy to get and not very expensive. I make the vessels using segmented 
techniques and that allows for a large piece from relatively small boards. I can then turn, bead, burn 
and paint the pieces. I have also used the technique to make pepper mills and other smaller items. Itôs 
great fun and takes my mind off some of the less desirable issues of the day. 
 
Iôm sure we will get back to a more normal life but it may be a while. In the meantime, listen to the 
professionals, stay safe, stay put and try something new at the lathe. 
 
Best regards to all 
Brian Lensink 
 
  

Å The "basket illusion" is usually 
made from non-figured woods, turned 
to shape, lines, grooves burned and 
then colored to create the visual and 
tactile impression of a basket weave 

form. 
 

Check out more Basket Illusions 

http://www.dmwoodturners.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Basket-Illusion-Demo.pdf


Dale Guilford 
 
Hope all is well with our AWA members.   
 
Below is a photo of a couple of turnings from Acacia that I finished this week, both 
turned wet and finished with spray lacquer. The other photo is a "cactus skeleton 

illusion" vase that I completed. Next project up is experimenting caustic lye, iron acetate, and torch 
burning as a finish. Wish me luck.  

I have found this a great time to research new turning ideas and techniques. A few of my favorite 
places.  

¶ Pinterest.com   (Pinterest ï Woodturning projects) 

¶ Facebook has a number of excellent woodturning groups to join. 

¶ If not a member, join AAW and explore past issues of American Woodturner 

¶ Woodturning Magazine from the UK has new issues and past issues available electronically 
from Pocketmag.com and Apple app for about $3.00 ea. 

¶ YouTube 

Richard January 

The Maricopa County Fair has been cancelled.  I would like to thank all those who 
volunteered.  Hopefully, by the time for the Arizona State Fair things will be close 
enough to normal that the fair will occur.  
 
 

While spending more time at home I am spending more time in the shop.  Iôve made a couple of 
Beads of Courage boxes.  I would encourage others to make some.  I had a Beads of Courage 
box blow up at the end of hollowing. 

I will be moving to Chandler at the end of May so I will have to start packing up the shop and try to 
figure out how to move the equipment into a storage unit since we are moving out and moving in 
on the same day. 

I will send pictures of some projects for next monthôs newsletter.  Stay safe everyone. 

 

 
 

Hello AWA Members ï 
I am not the woodturner ï thatôs my husband, Dick.  He was excited to buy Don 
Turcotteôs One-Way lathe this month when Don moved back to Canada.  Which 
in turn made him re-organize his shop ï which is a good thing!  More on that 
next month.  So, he is having fun. 

Kids and grandkids are staying with us for a month, so we are enjoying a 1 and 3-year-old in the 
house.  Now that is a real change of a life style.  As webmaster/newsletter editor and board 
member I do hope everyone is staying healthy and safe.  Please let me know how you are doing! 
I would love to hear from all of you.                                          Pat Jones 
 

http://pinterest.com/
https://www.pinterest.com/search/pins/?rs=ac&len=2&q=woodturning%20projects&eq=woodturning&etslf=7601&term_meta%5b%5d=woodturning%7Cautocomplete%7C2&term_meta%5b%5d=projects%7Cautocomplete%7C2
http://pocketmag.com/


Asking for photos and checking-in with folks. Thanks for the pictures! 
 
Good to hear from Andy Pulsipher who is looking forward to meeting again in the future.  He has 
been busy.  
1.    7.5" diameter x 2.5" bowl - Quilted Maple, African Blackwood, Birch Veneer 
2.    11" platter with 6" dishes - Maple, Baltic Birch Plywood, Purple Heart, Black Walnut, Padauk 
3.    10.5" platter Figured Walnut, Padauk, Wht. Oak 
4.    7" diameter x 6" high hollow form - Redwood burl, Wht. Oak, African Blackwood veneer and Birch veneer 

 
  

Turned from mesquite (below). Still working on my maple leaf series. Hope all are keeping safe.  
Chip Haupt  
 

 



  
Larry Jurgens is still in AZ.  He had a friend bring him the burl (below) from Canada.   
Larry says:  When you canôt sleep at night you make funnel, bucket and wateré 

Burl 24 in diameter 16 in high white birch cut it up yesterday turned a piece this morning 

 



Don Mitchell ï Hope everyone is staying safe.  I 
was busy at the Thunderbird Artists show in 
Fountain Hills.  The Scottsdale Festival was 
cancelled.   
 
Here is a Carob vase (13 x 8), charred mesquite 
with red acrylic interior and an oak spaghetti burl.     
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
J Paul checked in with some great pieces he has done.  Both are from salvaged acacia wood from the 
valley's urban forest. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jim Meizelis checking in 
 
You asked for things keeping me busy while being quarantined é.  Attached are pictures of two 
projects that have been on my ñto do listò: 

 
I made a Celtic knot ball.  And a stand for my Celtic knot ball out of my ñcollection cupò for excess 
casting material from another project. 
 
I FINALLY had time to assemble and test my threading jig which has been on my shelf here for a 
couple of years.  I am able to make 1ò ï 8 TPI threads.  Works pretty good but not perfect. 
 
In some ways I am very happy to have many ideas and projects to keep me busy, especially since I am 
a snowbird AND Illinois is closed.   Nicer to suffer in the valley where it is warm, sunny and a pool 
available. 
 
I also have banksia pod medallions and some hollow form ideas coming up. 
 
Is anyone else turning?   What are you making? 
 
 
 
  

Remember you can access the 
member directory in the ñMembers 
Onlyò section of the AWA website. 
 
The member directory includes a 
map of where members live and 
address/phone numbers of AWA 
members who agreed to share their 
information.   

http://www.azwoodturners.org/


 
  

It was great to hear from folks that they were doing 
okay during this unusual time in our history.  It would be 
great to get 100 emails from our members just 
ñchecking-inò!  Keep those emails coming with or 
without pictures.  It was good to hear from Dennis, 
Mike, Ken, Richard, David, Jerry that all was okay. 
 
Check in:  webmaster@AZWoodturners.org 
 

Raffle Drawing for AZ Carbide Gift 
Certificates at April Virtual Meeting! 

 
Three ways to enter the raffle: 
 

1.  Send a picture of a project (include your name & 
the wood) to webmaster@AZwoodturners.org 

2.  Be ready to show a piece on ñZoomò at the April 
18th virtual meeting as a participant 

3. Attend the April 18 AWA Virtual Meeting 

Great tip ï Use a 
notebook to track your 
wood. 
Seal and number the 
wood as you get it.  Easy 
way to refer back to type 
of wood and where you 
got it. 
 
22 is Juniper 
16 is Ash 

Dick Jonesô wood, he got this tip from Greg Campbell. 

mailto:webmaster@AZWoodturners.org
mailto:webmaster@AZwoodturners.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

Check this out! 

Virtual Meeting Planned for AWA Meeting  
In this very ñnew to usò world, we are still in the planning stages.  But we can tell you ñhowò we 
will be doing it.  At this time Dale Gillaspy/Embellishments is scheduled to demonstrate. 
 

¶ April 18th 

¶ Noon to 3pm ? 

¶ Short meeting/explanation 

¶ Show N Tell/Instant Gallery 

¶ Demonstration ï Embellishments 

¶ Raffle ï 5 $20 Gift Certificates from AZ Carbide 
 
How will we do this?  This meeting will be for AWA members only.  You may need to sign-up in 
advance or we may send you a link to join ï that part hasnôt been decided.  There is a difference 
in cost for over 100 participants ï are you interested?  See below to let us know. 
 
We will use ñZOOMò meeting software.   
 
Here is some basic info and more to follow: 
¶ You can use 

o Phone 
o Tablet 
o Computer 
o PC or MAC 

¶ No cost to you 

¶ An email will be sent to you with a link 

¶ Depending on your device, you may be asked to input: 
o Meeting ID # 
o Password 
o This info will be emailed to you 

¶ Do I need a camera/webcam on my computer? 
o No, you do not. 
o You can still watch and hear the Virtual meeting 
o If no camera, we will not see you (no sharing of work) 
o Your name will appear that you are watching 

¶ You do not need a Zoom account 

¶ You will need the Zoom app for mobile devices 

¶ All participants will be on ñmuteò until they wish to talk 
o Participants can ñraiseò their hands 
o Specific details to follow 

¶ If you have a webcam 
o Everyone will see you 
o Everyone will see what is behind you 
o Lighting is important if you want to share a piece  

Á Show n Tell 
Á Instant Gallery 

¶ Raffle for all those participating in virtual meeting and extra ticket for Instant Gallery 

 
There is a difference in cost for us purchasing ñZoomò for 100 people or more. 
Are you interested in participating in the virtual meeting?  We need a headcount. 
 
Enter your name here if you want to participate. Click on the next available line to enter your 
name.  Enter your name, click tab or enter after each entry.  It saves automatically.   
Do not delete other names/lines. 
 
Any questions or canôt click the link, email:  webmaster@AZWoodturners.org 
 

A big thank you to Jerry Witt for figuring all 
this out and to David/Sarah Slocum for 
offering their shop for the demonstration. 

https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206175806-Frequently-Asked-Questions
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1ppDP6y1QVesnVNB6mBwJ2JMsIGt-FcjX3fhobalxlR4/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:webmaster@AZWoodturners.org
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206175806-Frequently-Asked-Questions


Nominations for 2020 board members will 
be held at the March 2020 meeting. 
Positions are elected for two years.  In April 
we will have Board elections/voting and the 
new board will be effective in May. 
 
At this time board meetings are held every 
other month, following the regular general 
meeting/demo.   

 
Why would you want to be on the board?  What do we do?  Working together lets us be a successful 
woodturning club. Our goal is to make the meetings interesting; to inform the public and promote AWA 
and woodturning; education; inform members of new and exciting techniques ï join in the fun!  But itôs 
always going back to the basics -- our Mission Statement and Objective from the AWA bylaws: 
 
The mission of the AWA is to provide education and information to those who are interested in 
woodturning. 
 
Purposes and Objectives In following the thrust of the Mission Statement, the Arizona Woodturners 
Association, LLC shall promote an interest in woodturning for persons of all levels of competence and 
experience, including beginners and advanced professionals; to provide up-to-date information, 
education and guidance for all Members; to stimulate creativity, and to explore new methods and 
techniques for advancing woodturning as both a creative craft and as a unique art form; and to 
encourage membership in, and continued support for, the American Association of Woodturners. 
 
By-laws on elections:  Number and Manner of Election: The Board of Directors shall consist of four 
(4) elected Executive Officers and five (5) elected Directors, and the Board-appointed Club Librarian 
and Club Webmaster. The Board of Directors shall determine the number of Directors requiring 
election, select a slate of nominees, present it to the Membership in March, and accept any 
nominations from the floor at that time. Elections shall be conducted at the April meeting with newly 
elected Directors assuming duties on May 1st.  Election shall be by a simple majority of votes cast by 
the membership present. 
 

Link to By-laws of AWA 

Interested in being on the board?  Talk to a board member or volunteer at next March meeting. 

 
 

Position Election Year Current Nominations so far  

President 2021 Jim McCleary 
 

Vice President  2020  Jeff Kustuch Jeff Kustuch 

Treasurer 2021 David Slocum 
 

Secretary 2020  Richard Ivy Richard Ivy 

Director 1 2021 Linda Peterson  

Director 2 2021 Brian Mason  

Director 3 2021 Richard January  

Director 4 2021 Dale Guilford  

Director 5 2020 Brian Lensink  

 
 
              

On HOLD ï Stay tuned for when voting will happen 

http://www.azwoodturners.org/wood/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/AWA_Bylaws_2-4-17.pdf


   
Experienced woodturners all know the trial and error process of picking 
wood. Youôd assume that Cook Woods owner Chris Cook would most enjoy 
turning the rarest woods from around the globe.  Despite having over 250 
domestic and exotic species to choose from, Chris says, ñLocally-sourced Myrtle 
is one of my top 5 turning woods.  Itôs an overlooked, pretty, and inexpensive species. Itôs great to turn wet, 
since itôs softer, turns faster and easier, and gives less 
fine dust and larger shavings. In finishing, the polish 
and smoothness are outstanding.ò 
 
Chris salvages Myrtle and Maple logs throughout 
Oregon that arenôt useful to the logging industry. 
When Douglas fir is cut, Myrtle and Maple trees 
growing in the same stands are also cut and often 
chipped for the overseas market. Cook Woods turns 
these overlooked gems into woodworking treasure. 
Not long ago, a massive Redwood branch broke off 
and tore its way through the roof of a home. The 
homeowners scrambled to have it removed, but Cook 
Woods saw the value and salvaged it.  Now that 
massive tree has been milled into gorgeous 21-foot 
long, 5-foot wide, 4-inch thick slabs; just imagine the 
table you could make with that!  

 
ñThe wood crafting industry is the reason some of the 
threatened species are still alive, because when there is no 
value in something, there is no reason to keep it alive,ò Chris 
shared. ñWe take pride in preserving forests for the next 
generation and in helping to educate other cultures of the 
value in exotic woods.ò On the global market, Cook Woods 
uses exotic woods that have little native value.  During a trip 
to Brazil, Chris was nicknamed ñtrash manò by locals when 
he purchased hardwood stumps that were slated to be 
burned.  Itôs philosophy like this that makes Cook Woods an 
ethical resource for woodturners.   
 

The business started in Chrisôs graduate college 
dormitory in North Dakota in 1997. After marrying 
Catherine, the two returned to his native state of 
Oregon in 1999, purchased land, and began 
building the facility. The first structure was an 
existing 1940s corrugated metal-wrapped barn. 
Continued growth led to construction of a 
combined 15,000 sq. ft. facility that houses a 69ò 
custom made spiral head planer, an LT300 
wood-mizer sawmill, multiple bandsaws and up-
cut saws, a sander and a twin head resaw. If 
thatôs not enough, the state-of-the-art European bandsaw mill, nicknamed ñSlabzillaò, is sure to ñwowò even the 
most savvy woodworkers.  This 50 hp fully hydraulic self-cleaning sawmill handles logs up to 45 ft. long and 6 ft. 
in diameter with ultimate efficiency due to the 1/10ò saw kerf.  This mill sits on 5.5 million lbs. of rock and 
concrete that has ice/snow melting capability for southern Oregonôs winter weather. It is complete with a vacuum 
jib crane to lift massive wood slabs with the flick of a switch. 
 

Featured business with our   
AWA Supplier Discount Program 

 

https://www.cookwoods.com/collections/myrtle
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0f-J3_CkG3Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0f-J3_CkG3Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0f-J3_CkG3Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0f-J3_CkG3Q
http://www.azwoodturners.org/wood/awa-supplier-discount-program/
https://www.cookwoods.com/

